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KETTLEBURGH VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 19 May 2021 at 8pm, by Zoom 
 
Present: John Brooke, Sue Brooks (Treasurer), Jackie Clark (Secretary), Peter Dring,  
Patrick Garland, Graham Mooney, Diane Smith (Chair)  
 
1. APOLOGIES: Andy Barton, Joan Cook, John Mealing, 
 
2. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:  The minutes of the meetings held on 27 January and 14 April 
were agreed and will be signed as a true record.  
 
3. MATTERS ARISING: there were none  
 
4. CAR PARK AREA: The land to the rear of the Village Hall that is used for car parking is now in 
new ownership.  The new owners, Simon and Harriet Warriner contacted the committee with 
proposals for changes to the current casual arrangements for parking (letter attached to these 
minutes). These changes include a firming up of the casual agreement with the landowner, and 
a defined new boundary to the car parking area. Simon has also provided a quote for 
resurfacing the new car parking area (also attached).  Following a full discussion it was agreed 
that we support the principle of a licence with peppercorn rent for the continued use of the 
new parking area.  However, concerns were raised over the following: a lack of vehicular access 
to the rear of the village hall; the provision of drainage for the run off from any resurfaced 
ground.  Regarding the resurfacing of the car parking area, it was agreed that with the 
uncertainty of income it would not be prudent to spend almost £3000 on this project and that it 
would be sensible to delay a decision.  However, Sue will do some research into grantfunding. 
ACTION SUE.  Jackie will draft a letter replying to Simon’s proposals and circulate it to those 
present at this meeting.  ACTION JACKIE  
 
5. STORAGE SHED:  Electric work is now completed with security lighting over the door.    
 
6. REPAIR AND MAINTENANCE: John Mealing will arrange for the warming cupboard to be 
repaired.   
 
7. HALL REOPENING:  We will continue to follow government guidelines with regard to 
reopening the hall.  Scouts are now meeting weekly on Mondays; the hall was recently used for 
local elections and is booked for a refreshment stop for a cycling event in June.  The only other 
provisional booking is for the Village Produce Show in September.  As Graham and Mary 
Mooney have stepped back from organising the monthly Coffee Morning, Persephone and Rob 
Booth have offered to assist Anne and John Bater when they restart. 
 
8. CORRESPONDENCE:  there was none 
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9. RECORD OF INSPECTIONS AND TESTS: John Mealing has updated all records. Tests on 
electrics and fire safety equipment are all complete and up to date.  The recording folder is now 
in the kitchen.   
 
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS:  Patrick has cut the grass around the hall.   
 

12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING: The date will be fixed by email. 
 
The meeting closed at 8.40pm 
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